
Tarbolton Community Council 

Minute of Meeting 5th September 2018 

7pm at Tarbolton Community Campus 

 

In attendance 

Robbie Mann     Tarbolton Community Council 

Cathy Thompson   Tarbolton Community Council  

Mark O’Hara-Thomas   Tarbolton Community Council 

Fiona Ross    Neighbourhood Services, South Ayrshire Council 

Lizzie Linton    Bereavement Services, South Ayrshire Council 

Dino McKee    Clancy Consulting Ltd 

Pauline Bradly    South Ayrshire Council 

Andy Campbell    Elected Member, South Ayrshire Council 

Joe Dalling    Tarbolton Tenants & Residents Association 

 

Members of the public: 3 

 

1. Welcome 

Chair Robbie Mann welcomed everyone to the meeting 

 

2. Sederunt 

Sederunt completed to record all present 

 

3. Declarations of Interest 

No declarations of interest by any person present at the meeting 

 

4. Apologies 

Apologies were submitted by Ian Ferguson, Julie Dettbarn, Arthur Spurling, Linda Warwick 

and Karen Monaghan 

 

5. Minutes of Previous Meeting 

The minutes of the meeting held on 4th July 2018 were agreed as a a true record 

 

Proposed by Cathy Thompson 

Seconded by Mark O’Hara-Thomas 

 

6. Matters arising 

No Matters arising 

 

7. Reports  

A written report was received from Treasurer Ian Ferguson, stating that the Community 

Council had received a letter from Jeane Freeman MSP regarding Tarbolton Landfill. It stated 



that she was aware of the situation and would be kept updated with any developments and 

that she had also written to the Environment Secretary regarding the situation. 

 

8. Special Reports 

South Ayrshire Council report on removal of trees and repair of cemetery wall at Tarbolton 

church 

Dino McKee of Clancy Consulting Limited advised that the wall was in very poor condition 

and would have to be repaired. The large trees in the cemetery grounds will have to be 

felled and removed.  

A lengthy discussion followed, at the conclusion of which, it was confirmed that Lizzie Linton 

would be setting up an information session for the community at Tarbolton Community 

Campus in October. Fiona Ross advised that the felling of the trees was scheduled to take 

place in January 2019, with the need for part of Cunningham Street to be closed to traffic for 

approximately five days, and that the work to repair the wall would begin in spring 2019 and 

would take approximately 6 months to complete. Ayrshire Roads Alliance will be approached 

in order to request a one way system be put in place on Cunningham Street for the duration 

of the works.  

 

9. Ordinary Business 

A discussion followed regarding the temporary closure of the old Tarbolton Primary School 

grounds. Robbie Mann advised that the grounds had been closed in order for the developer 

of the site to do test drilling. 

Joe Dalling advised that it had been brought to his attention that the old school building was 

to be demolished and 14 new properties were to be built on the site. 

 

10. Any Other Competent Business 

No other competent business 

 

 

The meeting was closed by the Chair who thanked all for their attendance 

 

Date of next meeting: 3rd October at 7pm at Tarbolton Community Campus 

 

 

 

 


